JOHN A. LAWRENCE STATE REPRESENTATIVE 13TH LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT



House of Representatives

PA Department of Transportation COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA Holly Zeiders, Bureau of Office Services

Materials and Services Management Division

400 North Street

Harrisburg, PA 17120

February 22, 2018

Re: CCIU Third Party Driver's License Skills Testing Services Application

Dear Ms. Zeiders -

We write to offer our enthusiastic support for the recent application submitted by the Chester County Intermediate Unit to operate two Third Party Non-Commercial Driver's License Skills Testing Centers in Chester County.

The Chester County Intermediate Unit provides a variety of educational services, including driver training. Their strong reputation and commitment to excellence is an asset to our community.

We regularly receive phone calls from constituents who are experiencing trouble obtaining an appointment for a driver's license test at existing PennDOT facilities. Appointments are often unavailable for weeks or months. The addition of these Testing Centers in central and southern Chester County will provide greater access to driver's license testing services for the residents of our area, and help to meet existing and future demand for these vital services.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the CCIU's application, and thank you for your continued service to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.

Kind Regards,

John Lawrence

State Representative

Becky Corbin

State Representative

Eric Roe

State Representative

HARRISBURG OFFICE: P.O. BOX 202013

HARRISBURG, PA 17120

(717) 260-6117

JENNERSVILLE OFFICE:

1 COMMERCE BLVD., SUITE 200

WEST GROVE, PA 19390

(610) 869-1602

Tim Hennessey

State Representative

Duane Milne

State Representative

Andy Dinniman

State Senator